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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

HAPVIDA PARTICIPAÇÕES E INVESTIMENTOS S.A. (B3: HAPV3) (Company), in compliance with 

current rules and regulations, hereby informs its shareholders and the market in general that: 

(i) in continuity with the material fact disclosed on September 8, 2020 and after the fulfillment of 

all conditions precedent provided for in the contract, the Company, through its wholly owned 

subsidiary Ultra Som Serviços Médicos S.A., concluded on this date the acquisition of Grupo 

Promed, which has its operations concentrated in the metropolitan region of Belo Horizonte/MG. 

The Promed Group is composed of two hospitals, including the Vera Cruz Hospital, with a total of 

240 hospital beds, in addition to 7 primary care clinics and three health operators that, combined, 

have a total portfolio of approximately 280 thousand beneficiaries. It has about 11% market 

share and is the second largest player in the region, in a market that currently has more than 2 

million beneficiaries in health care plans and more than 1 million beneficiaries in dental care plans. 

With the conclusion of this operation, the Company expands its growth strategy by means of a 

platform that allows a vertical and integrated operation in one of the main Brazilian regions, 

reinforcing our commitment to expansion, consolidation and, consequently, value creation for our 

shareholders. 

(ii) in continuation to the notice to the market released on September 28, 2020, the Company 

cancelled the Memorandum of Understanding (Proposal) involving the acquisition of the Santa 

Filomena Group. In light of the impossibility of concluding all the conditions precedent in the 

Proposal within the deadline, we cancelled the acquisition of the Santa Filomena Group, composed 

of a portfolio of around 6 thousand beneficiaries of health plans in the region of Rio Claro (SP) 

and the Hospital Santa Filomena, with 73 beds. 
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